

ARNDELL ANGLICAN COLLEGE

Wolseley Road, Oakville, N.S.W. Postal Address: PO Box 4063, Pitt Town, NSW 2756 Telephone (02) 4572 3633 Facsimile: (02) 4572 3849

Email: enquiries@arndell.nsw.edu.au

Wednesday February 29th 2012

Dear Parents / Guardians

Please be informed that due to consistent and authorative advice that the School has received concerning the extremely high likelihood of the Year 5 Excursion being very seriously affected by severe weather conditions, a decision has been taken by the College Executive, to postpone the Year 5 Excursion to Hill End and the NSW Goldfields, Thursday 1st March to Friday 2nd March.

Please do kindly note that in consequence of these extreme circumstances, the Year 5 Hill End Excursion is presently postponed, rather than cancelled. As Head of Junior School I have been in contact with Macquarie Educational Tours this morning and consequently with the management of the Hill End Camp. All parties are totally supportive of our decision to postpone; recognizing that at all times the safety of our students must constitute our totally primary focus at Arndell Anglican College Junior School. All parties are subsequently very positively assisting as we look to re-make a time for the Hill End Excursion and of course, when an arrangement is finalised, you be notified accordingly and at the first opportunity.

Please do accept my sincere apologies for any inconvenience, or disappointment caused by this decision. All of our students are genuinely precious to us and we will, of course, never proceed with any arrangement which might in any way compromise their safety or well-being.

Every blessing!

Yours sincerely

Rev Keith Peterson

Head of Junior School

K.c. Sctum

Mr Gareth Leechman

Headmaster